

St. Glare's Monastery 421 South 4th Street Sauk Rapids, MN 56379

Summer 2020

Dear Members of the Spring Lake Park Police Department,

Peace and blessings!

This brief communication today is simply an expression of our sorrow for all that you are suffering on the streets, in the media, and by whatever means negativity and hatred is being hurled at you.

Please know that there are many, many, many, who love and respect the good work that you do.

There are many, many, many who pray for you, your families and loved ones.

And there are many, many, many who lift you up daily in prayer to our Lord, begging your health, strength and protection from all hatred and harm.

Please know we count ourselves, however poor and insignificant we are, among these above-mentioned many.

Please persevere in your good work, hold your heads high and know that the Lord looks into the heart and repays each person according to his/her deeds.

May St. Michael the Archangel, Patron of Police, guide and protect you.

With respect, gratitude, and abundant prayers,

Mother Marie Immaculata, OSC, Mother Marie Immaculata, OSC,

and the Poor Clare Nuns of Sauk Rapids